

The Moore Family

Philip, Angela, Abigail, Gideon

Reaching the world through the state of Utah

August 2025

It has been a fruitful and eventful August. Our little flock is doing well. We completed our summer Bible study on evangelizing in our community. Everyone seemed to be encouraged and challenged by the truths we learned, as well as burdened for those God has called us to reach. We continue to have visitors on a regular basis and one gentleman and his son have been attending faithfully. He has been LDS all his life but it looking for the truth. God has led him to us. Pray that God will give us boldness and wisdom as we walk through these open doors.

Please keep the jail ministry in your prayers. We are now there on Sunday and Friday afternoons for services, as well as one-on-ones on Wednesday. The Wednesday meetings continue to grow. What used to be four or five has now become eight, ten, or twelve. It makes it a challenge to get to all of them in three hours, but God seems to be blessing the labor. We had four men saved in August and one woman. In one of our Sunday services in the latter part of August, I had a guard step in toward the end of the first service and ask me to be a little quieter. He said that I was 'too loud'. If he only knew the story of the Prodigal Son and the love and grace God reveals in that passage of Scripture, he would have wondered why I was so quiet.

The chaplain work continues to go well. It opened the door in August to minister to a family in need. Please pray for Jared and his family. We were able to provide some food and the Gospel. Also, keep all the officers and staff in your prayers. I continue to have some great conversations with the men and pray for open doors and hearts.

On the family front, we are pressing on. Abigail and Gideon are doing great with work and ministry. They are gearing up, with the rest of us, for another year of Power Hour. Angela and I are well. Praying and trusting God's Word and His promises. Please keep our family and little flock in your prayers. We love and appreciate you all.

In His Service – The Moore Family (Philip, Angela, Abigail, Gideon)

Contact Info

PO Box 1215 Centerville, UT 84014 336-466-5562

<u>pacilemoore@hotmail.com</u> www.utah4christ.com Support Info

Prayer Baptist Missions International PO Box 160849 Boiling Springs, SC 29316